Barriers to the implementation of SRH services in schools
1. Unspecific policy language

It is all very well, for example, to stipulate that condoms will be made available in schools, but to date there has been no precise detail in any of the relevant policies specifying how condoms should be distributed. In the absence of clear implementation directions, many schools opt to do nothing, or to make condoms available in a mediated way, i.e. through a nurse or educator. Research shows that when condoms access happens in this way, uptake is very poor. 

2. Opposition from school principals and School Governing Bodies (SGBs)

SGBs have previously lobbied to ensure that certain provisions in the Integrated Schools Health Policy, such as access to condoms and HIV testing and counselling in schools, were not implemented. 

3. Poorly aligned policy and strategy

Multiple policies guide the provision of healthcare to learners, but not all of these contain provisions for SRH services to be implemented in schools. The Department of Basic Education’s 2012 -2016 Integrated Strategy on HIV, TB and STIs does not provide for SRH services in schools, for example, whereas the 2011 ISHP does. This has created a ‘choose-you-own-ending’ situation for provincial departments and educators. 

4. Finance

Implementing SRH services in schools requires additional human resources, and in the absence of clear direction on implementation, these additional personnel costs are not budgeted for. Many of the school health programs that currently exist are being financed and run by NGOs, often in partnership with provincial health departments.  

Common misconceptions about in-school SRH services  

1. A major reason for the opposition of SGBs to parts of the ISHP appears to have been the notion that free access to condoms promotes sexual behaviour, but this is a misconception with no basis in fact.
2. That parental consent is required for adolescents to be able to access condoms. In fact, calls for condoms to be made freely available to adolescent schoolchildren are underpinned by the Children's Act of 2007, which gives to children 12 years and older the right to access contraceptives, information on sexuality and reproduction, as well as the right of consent to HIV/AIDS testing and treatment. 

